
October 2022 Issue 3 (HT1): Mental Health and Wellbeing Newsletter:

Welcome to the first Mental Health and Wellbeing Newsletter of this academic year. With the Autumn
Term well and truly underway, it has been a peaceful and positive start to the academic year for all of our
students, and our whole school community. Starting a new year group and, for some, a new school, can
be a daunting and anxious time. We recognise this and work together to make sure that we provide a
consistent, safe and happy environment for all.

YoungMinds is a mental health charity for children, young people and their parents, making sure all
young people can get the mental health support they need. They have created an amazing resource
called Find Your Feet, which can help young people learn how to cope with the changes associated with
moving from primary to secondary school. Please click on the link to access the resource. Take a look!
There are lots of activities you can complete.

https://www.youngminds.org.uk/media/151j4yqc/pupil-resource.pdf


World Mental Health Day was on 10.10.2022. The theme of 2022's World Mental Health Day, set by the
World Federation for Mental Health, was 'Make mental health and wellbeing for all a global priority'. On
World Mental Health Day, thousands across the country came togther to highlight mental health and to
unite to help educate, inform, and to reduce stigma and discrimination. As a school, we took part in
Assemblies and completed activities during Form Time. See the World Mental Health Day Message 2022
here. YOUR MENTAL HEALTH AND WELLBEING MATTERS!

We also acknowledged OCD Awareness Week this half term. Launched in 2009 by the International OCD
Foundation, OCD Awareness Week aims to raise understanding and awareness of what OCD is, and how
it affects people. It runs from 10-16th October and is celebrated by organisations and individuals
worldwide. If you have obsessive compulsive disorder (OCD), you have obsessive thoughts and
compulsive rituals and behaviours. For over 25 years OCD Action has been delivering frontline services
which make a tangible and long-term difference to the lives of people with OCD, their families, carers and
friends. OCD Action has a vision of a time when OCD is well understood and everyone gets the treatment
and the support they need when they need it. Please visit OCD Action or Mind for more information
about OCD and ways to support.

https://www.bing.com/videos/search?q=world+mental+health+day+message+2022&&view=detail&mid=8D0DAA3C91119510A4168D0DAA3C91119510A416&&FORM=VRDGAR&ru=%2Fvideos%2Fsearch%3Fq%3Dworld%2Bmental%2Bhealth%2Bday%2Bmessage%2B2022%26FORM%3DHDRSC3
https://ocdaction.org.uk/
https://www.mind.org.uk/search-results/?q=ocd#stq=ocd&stp=1


Year 11 will be sitting their Mock Examinations shortly. We wish them good luck. It is normal to feel a bit
worried about exams, especially if you're under pressure from school or family. Exam stress can cause
you to feel anxious or depressed, and this might affect your sleeping or eating habits.
If you recognise any of these feelings, or are worried that exam pressure is taking over your life, you are
not alone, and there are things you can do:



Our Wellbeing Ambassadors will be available from this half a term at break and lunch times to support you with
any worries or concerns you may have. More information to follow this half a term. Look on Google Classroom and
listen in Form for further announcements.



REMEMBER:

Challenge yourself to New Ways November. Each day, there is an activity you can complete to support
your Mental Health and Wellbeing.



Mental Health and Wellbeing Helpful organisations
(links will not work - Taken from QPHS.CO.UK)



Any concerns, please see Miss Hall, Mental Health and Wellbeing Lead.


